
Maine State Ferry Service Annual Operating Expenses Assistance 
Letters of Support 
 

 

1. Governor Janet T. Mills 
2. Maine State Legislature 
3. Town of Islesboro 
4. Matinicus Isle Plantation  
5. Town of Swan’s Island 
6. Maine State Ferry Service Advisory Board  
7. Island Institute 
8. Islesboro Economic Sustainability Corporation  
9. Islesboro Energy Committee 
10. Mill Pond Health Center (Swan’s Island) 
11. Swan’s Island Fisherman’s Co-op 
12. Vinalhaven Fishermen’s Co-Op 
13. John H. King, Advisory Board Member and MMA Trustee 

 
 

Forthcoming letters to be provided to USDOT: 
Representative Pingree, Representative Golden, Senator King, and Senator Collins 
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August 31, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

Dear U.S. Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

We are pleased to send you the following letter in strong support of the Maine Department of 

Transportation’s (MaineDOT) application for the U.S. Department of Transportation’s Ferry 

Service for Rural Communities Program.  Through their application MaineDOT is requesting 

funding to assist with operational costs of the Maine State Ferry Service (MSFS).  

 

The MSFS provides the primary link for passengers, vehicles, and freight to six island 

communities off the coast of Maine.  These six islands—Frenchboro, Islesboro, Matinicus, North 

Haven, Swan’s Island, and Vinalhaven—are rural and residents rely on ferry service for access to 

services, goods, and jobs on the mainland, as well as for emergency medical transport.   

 

Like many industries over the past couple of years the MSFS has experienced challenges, 

including significant workforce shortages.  The MSFS serves as the bridge to these island 

communities and residents and visitors alike depend on reliable service. The $10 million in 

funding that MaineDOT is requesting would help relieve the impact of increased operating costs, 

as well as support new programs aimed at recruiting and retaining vessel crews to enhance ferry 

service. 

 

We as legislators have the unique opportunity of representing constituents who live on an island 

and we understand from speaking with them how important the ferry service is to their 

livelihood.  It is a critical lifeline to the mainland.  It is for these reasons that we fully support 

MaineDOT and their request for funding through this discretionary grant program, and we urge 

you to give their application full consideration.  Please do not hesitate to contact any of us with 

questions you might have regarding this letter or our support.  

 

Sincerely, 

        
Chip Curry        Nicole C. Grohoski 

State Senator        State Senator 



 

       
 

David Miramant       Victoria W. Doudera 

State Senator        State Representative 

 

 

      
 

Ann H. Matlack       S. Paige Zeigler, Jr. 

State Representative        State Representative 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 













 
August 24, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

SUBJECT: Letter of Support for the Federal Transit Administration FY2022 Ferry Service for Rural 

Communities Program 

 

Dear U.S. Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

The Island Institute is pleased to express our strong support of the Maine State Department of 

Transportation’s (MaineDOT) submission for the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) FY2022 Ferry 

Service for Rural Communities Program. Funding support for operating costs would enhance the Maine 

State Ferry Service’s (MSFS’s) ability to provide reliable ferry service that is critical to supporting the 

islands they serve.   

 

The six MSFS routes provide the only public transportation link and only way to move vehicles to and 

from the rural island communities of Frenchboro, Islesboro, Matinicus, North Haven, Swan’s Island, and 

Vinalhaven. These communities depend on reliable, affordable, and sustainable ferry service for access to 

jobs, education, and services, as well as for emergency medical transport. Whether it is children who 

can’t go to school, a small business owner who is shipping a perishable product, or seniors who need to 

visit their doctor, we regularly see the disruption in people’s lives that occurs when regularly scheduled 

runs are canceled. In addition, the flow of goods to the islands to support home construction, road 

maintenance, and other infrastructure improvement projects relies on the ferry service. A small disruption 

can significantly impact the timing and costs of these projects. Without these services, these islands are 

disconnected from the rest of the State and very quickly would cease to exist as viable communities.  

 

As a community development organization whose mission includes sustaining Maine’s year round island 

communities, the Island Institute is directly interested in the long term sustainability of the MSFS.  

 

The Island Institute supports and encourages MaineDOT’s proposal for the Ferry Service for Rural 

Communities Program. This opportunity presented through FTA’s Ferry Programs under the Bipartisan 

Infrastructure Law (BIL) and Consolidated Appropriations Act would help support crucial transportation 

service to the Maine island communities served by MSFS. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Nick Battista 

Chief Policy Officer  

Island Institute 







MILL POND HEALTH CENTER 
Donna Wiegle 

Director of Services 
235 Minturn Road 

Swan’s Island, ME 04685 
Tel: 207-526-4264 

 
 
 
 
August 25, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
SUBJECT: Letter of Support for the Federal Transit Administration FY2022 Ferry Service for 
Rural Communities Program 
 
Dear U.S. Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
On behalf of the Mill Pond Health Center and the Swan’s Island community, I am pleased to 
express my strong support of the Maine State Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) 
submission for the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) FY2022 Ferry Service for Rural 
Communities Program. Funding support for operating costs would enhance the Maine State 
Ferry Service’s (MSFS’s) ability to provide reliable ferry service that is critical to supporting 
the islands they serve.   
 
The six MSFS routes provide the only public transportation link and only way to move vehicles 
to and from the rural island communities of Swan’s Island, Frenchboro, Islesboro, Matinicus, 
North Haven, and Vinalhaven. My community has no other link to the mainland. We do not 
have air service or private water taxi. The ferry service is our lifeline and our only link to the 
mainland. Swan’s Island and the other five island communities served by the MSFS depend on 
reliable, affordable, and sustainable ferry service for access to jobs, education and services, as 
well as for emergency medical transport.  
 
I am particularly interested in supporting MSFS’s proposal to help defray the operating cost of 
the ferry service so that MSFS can stabilize, or reduce, the ticket prices to their customers. 
 
The continuing increased cost of fares over the years has made it a challenge for many island 
residents to be able to afford to go to the mainland for grocery shopping, social activities, 
educational opportunities, and necessary medical appointments. Our small island health center 
only has a medical provider on the island several times a month, which is not nearly enough to 
satisfy the needs of our population. Many residents, including our large elderly population, 
require frequent visits to the mainland via the ferry for medical appointments, tests, physical 
therapy and occupational therapy. Cancer and dialysis patients travel back and forth for 
treatment multiple times a week. The cost for a vehicle, driver, and two-way reservation is 
$80.00 during the summer months. It is slightly less in the winter. This is not affordable for 
most of our residents and especially those living on a fixed income. Most residents travel to the 
mainland multiple times a month, while some travel multiple times a week for medical care. 



Some rely solely on their Social Security checks as their only income. 
 
About 15% of the annual operating budget for the Mill Pond Health Center goes to ferry 
expenses. We pay all ferry costs for visiting medical providers who come out to offer services at 
the health center as well as paying for the ferry expenses each week to send laboratory samples 
to our local hospital for processing.  
 
Swan’s Island, and the other islands served by the MSFS, are vibrant, year-round communities 
that rely on MSFS to stay connected to the mainland. Teachers, contractors, plumbers, 
electricians, physicians, and many other critical needs personnel commute to the islands daily to 
work. Many island residents commute to the mainland daily to work. Without reliable, 
dependable, and affordable transportation, these island communities will fail to thrive and could 
be lost forever.  
 
Please understand that the need for help to fund the MSFS’s operating cost is urgent and 
critical. Without this help, fares will continue to increase and we are already at a tipping point 
for a large percentage of islanders with regards to what they can afford. 
 
The Mill Pond Health Center supports and encourages MaineDOT’s proposal for the Ferry 
Service for Rural Communities Program. This opportunity presented through FTA’s Ferry 
Programs under the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL) and Consolidated Appropriations Act 
would help support crucial transportation service to the Maine island communities served by 
MSFS. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Donna Wiegle 
Director of Services 
Mill Pond Health Center 
 
 
 
 
 










